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DATES TO REMEMBER  

R 
emembrance Day Ceremony 
On Monday 11 November, we held a special as-
sembly to conduct a Remembrance Day Ceremo-

ny.  The School Captains and House Captains conducted 
the service respectfully.  
 
Nidhi and Lincoln outlined the significance of the day 
prior to a wreath of red blooms being laid at the flag pole 
The Last Post was played, followed by all assembled 
observing a two minutes silence.  The sounding of Re-
veille ended the two  minutes silence  and the Ode of 
Remembrance was recited by Shaun. 
 
Lincoln then explained the significance of the poppies, 
prior to  Lamees reading the poem In Flanders Fields by 
Dr John McCrae who was serving with the Canadian 
Armed Forces. In response, the final reading, undertaken 
by Shaun was We Shall Keep the Faith by Moina Mi-
chael.  Our ceremony concluded with the singing of our 
National Anthem. 
 
Throughout the service, Damian and Arsh attended to the 
flag raising and all School Captains and House Captains 
stood proudly like soldiers.  Samko  skilfully manned the 
sound system. 

 
It was truly a moving 
experience and was 
afforded the great re-
spect it deserved by 
our staff and students.  

 

S 
un Smart 
In adher-
ence to our 

Sun Smart policy, 
students are now 
required to wear 
their wide 
brimmed hat 
whenever out in the yard during Health and Physical 
Education lessons or at recess and lunchtimes.  An 
amendment also now encourages the wearing of sun-
glasses! 
 
Parent support in ensuring the compulsory wearing of 
hats and wearing of sunglasses is strongly encouraged. 



 

 

S 
tudent Transfers and Enrolments 2020 
In order for us to arrange staffing, grade structure, 
budget allocations and various other school 

functions for the 2020 school year, it is imperative that 
we are able to ascertain student numbers for next year.  
The more accurate with our future planning, the 
smoother we can make the transition for the children 
from one year level to the next.  Parents are requested to 
contact the office of additional enrolments for Years 
Foundation ï Year 6, if they have not already done so.   
 

If any of our families are 
aware that their children, 
other than the current Year 6 
students, will not be 
attending Brentwood Park 
Primary School next year, 
could you please notify the 
office or your childôs 
classroom teacher. 

 

S 
tudent Placements 2020 
The organisation of classes for next year will soon 
be underway.  When we organise classes, we try to 

ensure an even spread of abilities within each class 
across the year level.   
 
Teachers take into consideration how individual children 
work together and use the knowledge of all teachers at 
the year level together with specialist teachers and senior 
staff in the final formation.   
 
We endeavour to design 
each class as a cohesive 
working and learning unit 
and, where possible, place 
children with at least one of 
their nominated friends.  
This in itself is a complex 
procedure but cannot be 
seen as the primary focus in 
class organization.  
Sometimes it is beneficial 
for students to explore new 
relationships and not be 
reliant on the same one or 
two class friends year after 
year.  Additionally, 
sometimes it is the 
teachersô considered 
opinion that particular 
children need to be separated from friends to enable them 
to develop and realize their potential.   

 
When organising 
classes for 2020, 
staff will be placing 
the children in class 
groups which are 
conducive to 
learning.  This will 
remain as the 
primary focus.   
 

The staff are aware of the friendship groups and will also 
attempt to include a friend, however, attaining a positive 
learning environment will be the primary determining 
factor.  

P 
rep Transition Program 
A Transition to School program 
assists in achieving a positive 

start to school. Students who have a 
positive early experience at school are 
likely to engage well and experience academic and social 
success. The benefit of meeting their teachers and 
making new friends during our transition 
program shouldnôt be underestimated.  We strongly 
encourage children attend at least one but preferably all 
of our transition program days.   
 
Transition will continue  for another  session and a  
Parent Information Night.  The forthcoming dates are: 
 

¶ Tuesday19th November 07:00 pm Parent 
Information Night 

¶ Wednesday 27th November 11.15am - 12:00 pm 
 
We continue to look forward to meeting and getting to 
know the children and families throughout the transition 
program. This week, the information session for parents 
focussed on Investigative Learning  
 

N 
ew Mobile Phone Policy 
The Victorian Government 
takes the safe and responsible 

use of digital technologies, student 
safety and wellbeing, and the 
development of social skills and 
positive behaviour, very seriously. On 
this basis, the Hon. James Merlino MP, Minister for 
Education, announced that a new mobile phone policy 
would take effect from Term 1, 2020. 
 
Whilst the Victorian Government acknowledges that we 
live in a technology-rich world where mobile phones are 
an important communication tool, research has found 
that mobile phones can be disruptive in classrooms and 
open to misuse at school. The unregulated presence of 
mobile phones in classrooms can undermine studentsô 
capacity to think, learn, remember, pay attention and 
regulate emotion. 
 

At recess and lunchtime, opportunities 
for students to communicate with each 
other face-to-face or be involved in 
physical activity are also valued, 
rather than students being focused on a 

mobile phone, particularly when they are using it to 
engage with social media. 
 
This new policy acknowledges that technology is 
increasingly affecting how students learn and 
communicate. Therefore, when a student has been given 
explicit permission to access and use such devices to 
enhance learning by the classroom teacher, mobile 
phones will be permitted for that specific purpose. For a 
small number of students with particular health and 
wellbeing needs, an exception to the policy may also be 
granted. 
 
As a school, we acknowledge that the misuse of mobile 
phones may be more prevalent in a secondary school 
setting, however, primary schools are not immune from 
their misuse.  At our school council meeting this week, 
our Mobile Phone - Student Use  Policy was presented 
for ratification. 
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Please submit your answer in the box in the foyer by Friday 
morning.  First correct answer will win a prize! 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 


